MINISTER FOR POLICE, FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES

Parliament House GPO Box 3146
State Square Darwin NT 0801
Darwin NT 0800 Telephone: 08 8936 5547
minister.manison@nt.gov.au Facsimile: 08 8936 5609

Mr Nolan Hunter
Indigenous Rights Lead
Amnesty International
Locked bag 23
BROADWAY NSW 2007

Dear Mr Hunter

Thank you for your letter of 18 January 2021 regarding proposed curfews for young people
in Alice Springs.

There are no proposed legislation changes relating to curfews for young people as there is
no evidence that these work.

To improve community safety, we have committed record funding into areas of police, child
protection, health, housing and education services, staffing and resources.

| thank you for raising your concerns and should you have any further enquiries regarding
this matter please don't hesitate to make contact with my office (08) 8936 5547.

Yours sincerely

/

/

NICOLE MANISON
-1 FEB 2011
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